
72 

20 CFR Ch. I (4–1–12 Edition) § 10.811 

and other factors used by CMS to de-
termine the specific rate for a hospital 
discharge under their PPS. The Direc-
tor may devise price adjustment fac-
tors as appropriate using OWCP’s proc-
essing experience and internal data. 

(3) OWCP will base payments to fa-
cilities excluded from CMS’ IPPS on 
consideration of detailed medical re-
ports and other evidence. 

(4) The Director shall review the pre- 
determined hospital rates at least once 
a year, and may adjust any or all com-
ponents when he or she deems it nec-
essary or appropriate. 

(b) The Director shall review the 
schedule of fees at least once a year, 
and may adjust the schedule or any of 
its components when he or she deems it 
necessary or appropriate. 

§ 10.811 When and how are fees re-
duced? 

(a) OWCP accepts a provider’s des-
ignation of the code used to identify a 
billed procedure or service if the code 
is consistent with the medical and 
other evidence, and will pay no more 
than the maximum allowable fee for 
that procedure. If the code is not con-
sistent with the medical evidence or 
where no code is supplied, the bill will 
be returned to the provider for correc-
tion and resubmission. 

(b) If the charge submitted for a serv-
ice supplied to an injured employee ex-
ceeds the maximum amount deter-
mined to be reasonable according to 
the schedule, OWCP shall pay the 
amount allowed by the schedule for 
that service and shall notify the pro-
vider in writing that payment was re-
duced for that service in accordance 
with the schedule. OWCP shall also no-
tify the provider of the method for re-
questing reconsideration of the balance 
of the charge. 

§ 10.812 If OWCP reduces a fee, may a 
provider request reconsideration of 
the reduction? 

(a) A physician or other provider 
whose charge for service is only par-
tially paid because it exceeds a max-
imum allowable amount set by the Di-
rector may, within 30 days, request re-
consideration of the fee determination. 

(1) The provider should make such a 
request to the OWCP district office 

with jurisdiction over the employee’s 
claim. The request must be accom-
panied by documentary evidence that 
the procedure performed was incor-
rectly identified by the original code, 
that the presence of a severe or con-
comitant medical condition made 
treatment especially difficult, or that 
the provider possessed unusual quali-
fications. In itself, board-certification 
in a specialty is not sufficient evidence 
of unusual qualifications to justify an 
exception. These are the only three cir-
cumstances which will justify reevalu-
ation of the paid amount. 

(2) A list of OWCP district offices and 
their respective areas of jurisdiction is 
available upon request from the U.S. 
Department of Labor, Office of Work-
ers’ Compensation Programs, Wash-
ington, DC 20210, or from the Internet 
at http://www.dol.gov./owcp. Within 30 
days of receiving the request for recon-
sideration, the OWCP district office 
shall respond in writing stating wheth-
er or not an additional amount will be 
allowed as reasonable, considering the 
evidence submitted. 

(b) If the OWCP district office issues 
a decision which continues to disallow 
a contested amount, the provider may 
apply to the Regional Director of the 
region with jurisdiction over the OWCP 
district office. The application must be 
filed within 30 days of the date of such 
decision, and it may be accompanied by 
additional evidence. Within 60 days of 
receipt of such application, the Re-
gional Director shall issue a decision in 
writing stating whether or not an addi-
tional amount will be allowed as rea-
sonable, considering the evidence sub-
mitted. This decision shall be final, and 
shall not be subject to further review. 

§ 10.813 If OWCP reduces a fee, may a 
provider bill the claimant for the 
balance? 

A provider whose fee for service is 
partially paid by OWCP as a result of 
the application of its fee schedule or 
other tests for reasonableness in ac-
cordance with this part shall not re-
quest reimbursement from the em-
ployee for additional amounts. 

(a) Where a provider’s fee for a par-
ticular service or procedure is lower to 
the general public than as provided by 
the schedule of maximum allowable 
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